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Chiropractors,  Jumbo Jets and Generosity 

By Murray Wolf, HNOJ Outreach Committee Member 
 

A few years ago, my wife, Betsy, got into a chance conversation with another 
patient in the waiting room at the chiropractor’s office. The woman mentioned that 
she was volunteering to prepare and serve lunch to the homeless at a south 
Minneapolis church. As the conversation continued, it became evident that the 
woman was in way over her head and needed a lot more help. After some family 
discussion, Betsy and I and our three kids agreed to pitch in. Let’s just say that our 
middle schooler and two high schoolers (and their dad) were not necessarily highly 
enthused.  
 

As it turned out, that random chat between chiropractic “adjustments” resulted in 
an “attitude adjustment” for all of us. Although, as noted, our pre-teen daughter 
and teen sons (and their father) were initially reluctant to give up a Sunday 
afternoon, our brief time in south Minneapolis changed our family for the better. It 
was an eye-opener for the kids (and us), and a vivid reminder that everyone – even 
the most troubled homeless person – was made in the image and likeness of God. 
 

The comments, smiles and gratitude of the men and women we served that day 
made a lasting impression on all of us, including our now-adult children. We didn’t 
think about it that way at the time, but this experience helped to teach our children 
to be more caring, generous adults. 
 

At Holy Name of Jesus, we seek to know the heart of Christ, see the face of Christ 
and be the hands of Christ. By being His hands for only a couple of hours that day, 
we were privileged to see the face of Christ. And the way that experience touched 
our family, well, I don’t presume to know the heart of Christ, but I think we certainly 
got a firsthand look at His love. 
 

Teaching generosity can be a precious gift to your children if you’re a parent. If 
you’re not a parent, being generous can be a blessing to yourself. Here’s how. 
 

I must admit that I am a recovering curmudgeon. When asked to volunteer time 
and energy, or to contribute money, my gut reaction used to be, “Yeah, no. I am 
doing plenty already.” But here’s the thing. I have learned that I always – always! – 
get more than I give. The joy of service always far exceeds the sacrifice of the time 
spent, and the joy of giving never fails to outweigh the cost.  
 

Unfortunately, we don’t need to look far to find people in need. You certainly don’t 
need to travel to south Minneapolis (although that certainly remains an option). 
Significant need can be found right here in the northwestern suburbs. That’s why in 
March we at Holy Name of Jesus have a special opportunity to help those in need 
through our annual food drive with Interfaith Outreach. 
 

Since 1979, Plymouth-based Interfaith has worked with partners like HNOJ to help 
individuals and families with food, housing, education, employment and 
transportation. How big is the need? Well, at least as big as a jumbo jet. During the 
2024 fiscal year, the Interfaith Outreach food shelf distributed food totaling 825,604 
pounds, or about 413 tons – roughly the equivalent of a fully loaded Boeing 747. 
That’s a lot of need. Interfaith served 4,819 clients to meet the  emergency and 
ongoing needs of families, kids, seniors and those with disabilities. 
 

Continued on page 3 
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Lent 2024 
 

Ash Wednesday Masses, March 5 
6:30 a.m., 8 a.m., 9:15 a.m. (School Mass) and 6 p.m. 
 

Stations of the Cross 
Stations of the Cross are held on Fridays during Lent at  
7 p.m. 
 

Our Senior Stations of the Cross will be held on Thursday, 
April 3, at 11 a.m., in the Church with a luncheon in the GSC 
to follow. Please sign up at the welcome desk in the 
Gathering Space for a $10 box lunch. 
 

Parish Reconciliation 
Saturdays 8:30-9:30 a.m. 
Wednesdays 5:15-6:15 p.m. 
 

We will have multiple priests and longer confession times on 
the following two days: 
Friday, April 11, from 10 a.m.-12 p.m. (multiple priests) 
Tuesday, April 15, from 5:45-8 p.m. (multiple priests) 

Lenten Resources 
Get more out of Lent this year! Here are some great 
resources to check out. Direct links found at hnoj.org/
lent 
 

Dynamic Catholic 
Check out Divine Mercy this Lent with Matthew Kelly 
at https://www.dynamiccatholic.com/lent.html 
 

Word on Fire 
Check out Lenten Retreat with Fr. Boniface Hicks 
OSB at wordonfire.org 
 

Ascension Press 
Go to ascensionpress.com for resources and the 
Lenten Companion book available for purchase 
 

Halo.com 
Check out the app free for 30 days.  
 

Formed.org 
Check out How to Lent 

Fish Fry Dates at HNOJ 
 

Come enjoy a fish dinner during Lent on March 21 and April 11, from 4:30-7 p.m.! This fundraiser benefits youth and 
young adult programming at Holy Name of Jesus.  
 

Cost: 
$15 Adults and 11+ 
$10 Kids ages 4-10 
Age 3 and under eat free 
 

Dinner includes: 
• fried or baked fish 
• baked potato 
• mac and cheese 
• coleslaw 
• dinner roll 
• cookie 
• water or lemonade (other beverages available for a free-will offering) 
 

Get your tickets online at hnoj.org/fishfry 
 

Please note, you can drop off March Food Drive donations at the March 21 Fish Fry. 

Abstinence and Fasting During Lent 
 

Abstinence from meat is observed on Ash Wednesday, Good Friday and all the Fridays of Lent by all Catholics 14 years 
and older. Fasting is observed on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday by all Catholics who are 18 years until age 59. 
Those bound by this rule may take only one full meal. Two smaller meals are permitted as necessary to maintain 
strength, but eating solid foods between meals is not permitted. 
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Lenten Parish Mission,  March 26-27 
 

If you don’t know him by name, 
you know his gorgeous black 
and white photographs of 
mountain tops and scenic 
valleys. Ansel Adams would 
climb through the national parks 
and wild lands of the American 
west in search of the next 
perfectly magnificent photo. 
After studying his mountain 
subject from nearly every angle, 
he was known to camp out on 
the side of a valley, set up his 
cameras and wait. He would wait for the perfect light, the very best angle, the most 
stunning way to fully, beautifully capture something that is nearly impossible to 
photograph in all its glory.  
 

The Mass is even more majestic than a mountain. The Mass is deeper than any 
American valley or gorge. If it is nearly impossible to photograph a mountain’s 
grandeur, how much harder is it to describe the glory of God in the Mass.  
 

This Lent at HNOJ, we have our own Ansel Adams. Instead of photographing a 
mountain, Dr. Ed Sri has studied, dived deep, walked all around and camped out in 
the midst of our most Holy Liturgy. He knows the ins and outs, the roots found in 
scripture and the joy of closeness with the God of the Universe.  
 

Like an Ansel Adams photograph, Dr. Sri is going to capture the beauty, majesty and 
glory of the Mass and help us to see the Mass as it really is - Heaven on Earth.  
 

To attend his two talks about the Mass is to catch, for a moment, a glimpse of the 
tremendous, glorious gift of the Mass. If you come and hear him speak, your 
experience with the Mass will never be the same.  
 

HNOJ is excited to announce we will be hosting a Lenten Parish Mission on March 
26 and 27 with Dr. Ed Sri. Both talks will be held in the Main Church from 6:30—8:30 
p.m. with nursery and elementary age childcare available. There will be 
refreshments after in the Good Samaritan Center.  
 

Mark your calendars now and invite your friends to this exciting opportunity to grow 
in faith this Lent. More information at hnoj.org/lentenparishmission 

 

Join a Lenten 
Small Group,  Last 
Call 
 

Last year, Holy Name of 
Jesus started 40 new small 
groups comprised of nearly 
70 leaders and 370 
participants! This year we 
continue to grow our groups 
and will be focused on 
content that comes from the 
book "Jesus and the Jewish 
Roots of the Eucharist." We 
will focus on the ruthless 
elimination of boredom at 
Mass! 
 

There are several date/time 
options that can fit into your 
schedule! Choose from 
groups for seniors, busy 
moms and dads, couples, 
young adults and more.  
 

Please join us on this Lenten 
journey! 
We expect about 35 Small 
groups to begin the week of 
March 5 on various days and 
times and wrap up before 
Holy Week begins (that's 
only five weeks!). They will 
consist of 1-1.5 hour length 
meetings which include time 
to praise, check in, discuss 
the topic, pray and give 
thanks. To register, follow the 
link to our Small Group 
Software "Group Vitals" 
where you will see all the 
groups and ask to join one 
that works for you. The small 
group leader will follow up 
with you to confirm your spot. 
 

More information, small 
group registration and details 
for ordering the book may all 
be found at hnoj.org/
lentensmallgroups 
 

If you have any questions, 
please contact Tim 
at tlyngdal@hnoj.org. 
 

Chiropractors,  Jumbo Jets and Generosity (continued) 
 

Please stop by the table in the Gathering Space March 15-16. You can speak with 
one of the HNOJ Outreach Committee volunteers to learn more about our 
partnership with Interfaith. And you’ll be able to take home an empty grocery bag (or 
two) and return it the next week, March 22-23, with your donations of food, baby 
formula, diapers, paper products, toiletries and more. For a full list of needed items, 
please visit hnoj.org/fooddrive 
 

2025 Food Drive Collection Times: 
Thursday, March 20, from 2-6 p.m. 
Friday, March 21, from 4-7 p.m. 
Saturday, March 22, from 4-6 p.m. 
Sunday, March 10, from 8 a.m.-noon 
 

Please prayerfully consider generously 
sharing some of your gifts with the needy in 
the form of food and/or financial 
contributions this Lent. You and your family 
will be blessed far in excess of what you give.  
 

Prayer for Generosity from St. Ignatius of Loyola 
“Lord, teach me to be generous. To serve you as you deserve. To give and not to 
count the cost. To fight and not to heed the wounds. To toil and not to seek for rest. 
To labor and not to look for any reward, save that of knowing that I do your holy will.” 



4 

 

Ash Wednesday 
Ashes 
 

Question:  
Why do we place ashes on 
our forehead each Ash 
Wednesday? 
 

Answer:  
Ashes are rich in spiritual 
symbolism. We recall in the 
second chapter of Genesis, 
when the human person is 
fashioned “out of the dust of 
the ground” and receives the 
breath of life (Genesis 2:7). In 
death, a person returns to the 
ground from which we came. 
The ancient Hebrews used 
ashes as a sign of 
repentance, reminding 
themselves that God is God 
and we are not.  
 

As the minister places ashes 
on our forehead, we hear 
either “remember that you are 
dust and unto dust you shall 
return” or “turn away from sin 
and be faithful to the Gospel.” 
When we receive ashes, we 
remember our own mortality. 
We’re reminded that we have 
limited time on this earth and 
we ought to make the best 
use of it that we can! People 
are in need of love, care, and 
compassion. We all need to 
continually rediscover the 
love of God. The Gospel 
invites every person in every 
stage of life to encounter and 
imitate Jesus here and now. 
The forty days of Lent are the 
perfect time to assess our 
own awareness of these 
realities. 
 

@LPI 

Young and Married Wine and Cheese Night—,  April 10 
 

Mark your calendars for a night at Holy Name of Jesus for our Young 
and Married Wine and Cheese Night on Thursday, April 10, from  
6-7:30 p.m.! There will be time for prayer and a social hour to get to 
know other engaged couples and those married in the last five years. 
This will be a fun night with prayer, social time and a group game! 
RSVP with the QR code. There is a cover charge of $10 per person. 
To get on the email list, contact Tim at tlyngdal@hnoj.org. 

NPH Mission Trip,  June 2025 
 

We are headed to NPH Mexico June 17–
23, 2025. During this mission trip we will 
immerse ourselves in the daily lives and 
culture of the children of NPH Mexico by 
working, eating and playing alongside 
the pequeños who call NPH home. We 
are planning three nights at the main 
home in Miacatlán and three nights in 
Cuernavaca at the high school and to 
see the original church of Father 
Wasson, founder of NPH. A pilgrimage 
to the Basilica of Our Lady of Guadalupe in Mexico City is planned for the last day. 
 

This mission trip is open to all parishioners of Holy Name of Jesus.  All those 
interested from 16 years old to adult are welcome to attend.  
 

For more information, please contact Ann Benson at abenson@hnoj.org. 

KC Pancake Breakfast,  March 9 
 

The Knights of Columbus are hosting a pancake breakfast on 
Sunday, March 9. Breakfast is served from 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 
The menu includes pancakes, scrambled eggs, sausages and tater 
tots! Beverages include coffee, tea, milk and juice. The cost is a free-
will offering and all proceeds will go to the HNOJ kitchen fund. 
 

Please come enjoy a wonderful breakfast! For more information or questions contact 
Tom Silver at 612-508-1088 or silvertom1948@yahoo.com.  

Big Small Dinner,  April 30 
 

On Wednesday, April 30, we have our semi-annual welcome event 
to all new parishioners! Attendance is open to all who haven’t 
attended this event before.  
 

Dinner is free. We will also provide both nursery-age and school-age 
care as well as dinner for the kids. The Big Small Dinner is an 
opportunity to meet some of your fellow parishioners, come to know why Holy Name of 
Jesus is a special place and get to know our parish priests. The night will wrap up by 
7:30 p.m.; however, those who wish to stay later are more than welcome. Due to size 
limitations, an RSVP is required.   
 

More information and registration at hnoj.org/bigsmalldinner 
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Career Transitions Group 
 

Thursday, March 20, from 7:30– 8:30 a.m. 
 

Most of us have been unemployed, in between jobs or interested in career development 
opportunities at some point in our lives. The Holy Name of Jesus Career Transition Group 
meets people where they are at. We provide a variety of tools, resources and support to help 
people navigate through whatever stage they’re currently in.  
 

The Career Transition Group meets the third Thursday of each month. Information about the 
Career Transition Group and how you can become involved can be found at hnoj.org/career-
transition-group 
 

Additionally, if: 
• You are an employed person who is willing to offer your contacts and support at a meeting 
• You wish to add your name to the email database to review resumes and pass them along 
• You are an employer who is willing to email in your job openings to Holy Name of Jesus for review by job seekers 
 

Let us know if you’d like to help our Career Transitions Group by contacting Deacon Dennis Hanson in the church office. 

Stewardship Contributions 

 

Women's Retreat,  Register Today! 
 

All women of HNOJ are invited to spend a day in community with other 
women and in the presence of our Lord in the Sacraments. This year's 
retreat is titled It is Well and will be hosted at HNOJ on Saturday, May 3, 
from 8 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.  
 

We are so fortunate to have Kenna Millea and our pastor, Fr. Tim 
Wratkowski, as speakers this year. Kenna Millea is a Licensed Marriage 
and Family Therapist and speaker, and Co-Founder and Clinical Director 
of the Martin Center for Integration.  
 

We hope to see you in May! Please bring a friend. Cost is $60 and 
registration closes on April 11. If you need a scholarship, please email Chris Kostelc at ckostelc@hnoj.org. Please register 
today at hnoj.org/womensretreat  
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Senior High Youth 
 

We have several great options for your senior high youth to grow in 
their faith! 
 

1. Senior High Sports Nights: Join us most Wednesdays from 7:45-9 
p.m. We will meet March 12 and April 9, 23 and 30. Please email 
Eve at eanders@hnoj.org or Luke at lklavins@hnoj.org with any 
questions. 
 

2. Life Night: All high schoolers are invited to attend Life Night which 
includes Mass, dinner, games, fellowship, prayer and more! Join us 
from 5:30-8:30 p.m. on March 2, April 6 and June 1. 
 

3. Holy Half Hour: Senior high students and their families are invited to join us for a Holy Half Hour 
following Confirmation Prep on the remaining dates of March 9, April 13 and April 27.  

Psalm 78 Retreat,  March 14-15 
 

What's Psalm 78? Psalm 78 is sure to be an unforgettable 
weekend of fun, rest, friendship and encounter with our loving 
God. Led by our incredible core team of high school students, the 
middle schoolers who attend this retreat are sure to witness just 
how exciting life is when we stay connected to the Church. 
 

Who's It for? All 6th, 7th and 8th graders at HNOJ parish and 
school 
 

When Is It? Friday, March 14, 6:30-10 p.m. and Saturday, March 15, 9 a.m. - 8:30 p.m. 
(Parents: please join us for our closing Mass at 5 p.m. on Saturday followed by dinner and a time of 
Adoration). The retreat is held at HNOJ! 
 

Cost For 6th and 8th Grades: Price for the event is $75. The cost includes a retreat t-shirt, lunch and 
dinner on Saturday and helps cover costs for materials. Registrations after March 7 are not guaranteed a t-
shirt. (High school leaders are free). 
 

Contact Luke with any questions at lklavins@hnoj.org. Register today at hnoj.org/psalm78 

Steubenville,  Early Registration Now Open 
 

Steubenville is a weekend-long Catholic youth conference with music, 
speakers, entertainment, small groups, Eucharistic Adoration and more. The 
conference is held at the University of St. Thomas in St. Paul, Minnesota, July 
25-27. Participants will stay in the university dorms. The conference is open to 
all current 8th-12th grade students and will be chaperoned by vetted staff and 
volunteers from HNOJ.   
 

Register before April 3 for the discounted price of $295, and $335 
after. Scholarships are available, please contact Eve. Note that no refunds 
can be given after May 10. 
 

Registration and all information may be found at hnoj.org/steubenville. Please contact Eve Anders at 
eanders@hnoj.org with any questions. 
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First Friday Rosary 
 

Please join in praying the Rosary every First Friday of the month at 7:30 a.m. in 
the Church. Our prayers are dedicated in memory of those we loved. Then 
please stay for 8 a.m. Mass with a breakfast social to follow. Our next Rosary is 
Friday, March 7. All are welcome.  

 

Adoration of the 
Blessed 
Sacrament 
 

At Holy Name of Jesus, we 
offer Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament 
Mondays, Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 8:30 a.m.- 
9 p.m.  
 

Eucharistic Adoration is an 
opportunity to find an oasis 
of peace in the midst of a 
hectic world, an opportunity 
for silence in the midst of 
ceaseless noise, an 
opportunity for reflection in 
the midst of never-ending 
tasks of daily life. Most of 
all, it is an opportunity to 
spend time with Jesus, and 
to get to know Him as a 
friend, a friend who delights 
simply in time spent with 
those He loves. 
 

God wants to be close to us. 
The Eucharist is the miracle 
of this closeness in our 
lives. The goal of Adoration 
is to help us appreciate this 
miracle in a deeper way, so 
that we enter more deeply 
into the wonder of the Mass, 
and allow it to transform our 
lives. 
 

You can sign up for a Holy 
Hour each week or just 
come and pray when we 
have Adoration in the 
Chapel.  
 

For questions or to sign up, 
please go online to hnoj.org/
adoration. 

Men of HNOJ,  March 20 
 

Men’s Nights are back at HNOJ. Please join us on 
Thursday, March 20, from 6-8 p.m. We will have food, a 
talk and manly things. Our March topic will be "What 
does Confession have to do with Mass?"  
 

Dinner is provided. Please register today at hnoj.org/
mensnight 
 

6-6:30 p.m.   Optional Rosary in the Church 
6:30-7 p.m.   Dinner in Emmaus Rooms 
7-8 p.m.        Talk, discussion in Emmaus Rooms 
 

Questions? Please contact Chris at ckostelc@hnoj.org. 

March Senior Events 
 

Seniors 55+, please join us! 
 

Gentle Transitions Speaker, March 20, 10 a.m.-1 p.m. Lunch is $12 
We will have a special guest speaker, Senior Move Specialist, Ellen Meier, who 
is an expert about what items you should keep and what items you should 
dispose of in case you need to downsize your living arrangements. Our children 
only want a small portion of what we have so she will give us information on 
where and how to dispose of various items no longer needed. There will be a 
question/answer segment at the end. Bring a friend! Please sign up at the 
welcome desk.  
 

Lenten Parish Mission with Dr. Ed Sri, March 27, 9-11 a.m. 
There will be a special two-hour session for Seniors and those who prefer to 
come during the day on March 27, from 9-11 a.m. Feel free to attend whichever 
sessions you like.  

Catholic Services Appeal 
 

This weekend, March 1-2, is our annual Catholic Services Appeal collection. 
This year’s Appeal focuses support in four overarching areas in our archdiocese: 
• Educating in faith 
• Helping those in need 
• Faith formation  
• Respect for Life 
 

In the pews you will see donation cards with a QR code that goes to 
love.archsmp.org, both give you access to the 2025 Catholic 
Services Appeal website. You’ll be able to make an ongoing 
recurring gift or a one-time gift.  
 

Please make checks payable to Catholic Services Appeal and 
place them in the collection basket. We kindly ask that you don't 
combine your Sunday giving and Catholic Services Appeal gift in one check. 
Separate checks or separate electronic transactions will help us with processing. 
Thank you for your generous support of our archdiocesan ministries!  
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Communion Outreach 
 

If you or someone you know is homebound in our parish area and would like Communion brought to them, please 
contact the church office. At Holy Name of Jesus it is our joy and honor to be able to provide this ministry through our 
Communion Outreach Team.  

Baby Blessing for Expectant Mothers,  March 30 
 

Expectant mothers will be recognized and their babies blessed on Sunday, March 30, during the 
8:30 and 10:30 a.m. Masses. Fr. Wratkowski and Fr. Chris will say a rite of blessing for the 
expectant mother and preborn child. Please join us for Mass Sunday morning with your families for 
this special blessing.  

 

IgNight School Gala 
 

The annual IgNight Gala is Holy Name of Jesus School’s largest 
annual fundraiser. Proceeds support HNOJ School’s general 
operating budget and essential improvement projects which allow 
the school to offer the highest quality Catholic education possible. 
 

In 2025, we remain inspired by Holy Name of Jesus’s robust culture 
of giving. Please help continue our momentum with your generosity 
and support of our 2025 IgNight fundraising efforts! 
 

Here’s how you can help HNOJ’s 2025 IgNight goals: 
Fund-A-Need Donation 
Each year the IgNight campaign focuses on a Fund-A-Need goal to support specific school improvement opportunities. 
For 2025, help us reach our goal to rebuild our outdoor playground equipment and recess space! Fund-A-Need 
donations can be made directly on our event website or by check. 
 

Sponsorships 
Are you interested in promoting your business to the 2700 church and school families at Holy Name of Jesus parish? 
Event sponsorships are available at varying donation levels and are critical to the success of our fundraising goals. 
Please contact the Gala Chairs for more information or visit our sponsorship page on our event website! 
 

Raffle tickets 

CASH PRIZES! Tickets are $20 each and available from now through Feb. 21. You can reach out to the HNOJ School 
office, or to a school family, to purchase your chances. The prize drawing will be held at the IgNight Gala on Saturday, 
March 15. The winner need NOT be present! 
1st Prize: $5,000  2nd Prize: $2,500 3rd Prize: $1,000 
 

Browse and bid on our Silent Auction 
Enjoy the fabulous and unique items featured in our Silent Auction gallery, located on our event website. The Silent 
Auction will go live at noon on Tuesday, March 11, and closes on Saturday, March 15, at 8 p.m. Winners will be 
contacted for prize distribution. 
 

Attend the Gala 
Join us for a party…with a purpose! Ticket sales and onsite campaigns account for a large part of our overall fundraising 
goal. By attending, you can participate in event-only opportunities such as raffles, Live Auction and the live Fund-A-Need 
drive. 
 

All details and tickets may be found at www.IgNightGala2025.givesmart.com   
For any questions, please contact IgNight Gala Co-Chairs: Whitney Gartland: whitneygartland@gmail.com and Becky 
Linstroth: becky.linstroth@gmail.com. 
 

Check donations may be mailed directly to: 
Holy Name of Jesus School 
Attn: IgNight Gala 2025 
155 County Road 24 
Wayzata, MN 55391 
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Sacraments 

† 

Rest In Peace 

May the souls of all 
the faithful 

departed, through the 
mercy of God, rest in 

peace. Amen.  

 

James Mahoney 
 

Jan. 5, 2025 
 

William Strommen 
 

Feb. 8, 2025 

Reconciliation:   
Saturday 8:30-9:30 a.m. and 
Wednesday at 5:15-6:15 p.m. 
or any time by request.  
The Confessional is located 
in the Adoration Chapel. 
 

Pastoral Care/

Anointing of the Sick: 
Anointing and Holy 
Communion for the sick and 
homebound are readily 
available. To arrange, please 
contact Fr. Chris at  
763-745-3495.  
 

Baptism:   
Please call Claudia in the 
parish office at 763-745-3492 
to schedule a Baptism. 
Parents are required to come 
for a Baptismal Preparation 
session, which is usually held 
on  scheduled Tuesdays at 
6:30 p.m. Check our website 
hnoj.org/baptism for 
upcoming classes and start 
times. 
 

Marriage:   
Please call the parish office 
to make arrangements six 
months in advance of the 
proposed date. 

Saturday, March 1 

 8 a.m. † Bill Rudolph 

 5 p.m. For the Parish 

Sunday, March 2 

 8:30 a.m. † Joseph Eidenschink 

 10:30 a.m. † Donna Burns 

  5:30 p.m. † Tim Sammond 

Monday, March 3 

 8 a.m. † Rita Kayser 

Tuesday, March 4 

 8 a.m. † Gabriella Harantha 

Wednesday, March 5 

 6:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 8 a.m. † Paul Merz 

 9:15 a.m. The Holy Souls in Purgatory 

 6 p.m. † Carolyn Lyngdal 

Thursday, March 6 

 8 a.m. † Paul DeJute 

Friday, March 7 

 8 a.m. All Deceased & Loved Ones 

Saturday, March 8 

 8 a.m. † Mary Caldwell 

 5 p.m. † Donald Roeder 

Sunday, March 9 

 8:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 10:30 a.m. † Sr. Mary Bates 

 5:30 p.m. † Sam & Ann Catapano 

Monday, March 10 

 8 a.m. † Gen & Larry Wilder 

Tuesday, March 11 

 8 a.m. † David Wilder 

Wednesday, March 12 

 8 a.m. † Dick & Sandy Stender 

 9 a.m. † Carolyn Kazda 

Thursday, March 13 

 8 a.m. † Bill & Kay Plantenberg 

Friday, March 14 

 8 a.m. † Don & Dorothy Stender 

Saturday, March 15 

 8 a.m. † Blackie Klaras 

 5 p.m. † Jim Sable 

Sunday, March 16 

 8:30 a.m. † Darryl Rogge  

 10:30 a.m. † Bill Rudolph 

 5:30 p.m. For the Parish 

Monday, March 17 

 8 a.m. † Sandra Faber 

Tuesday, March 18 

 8 a.m. † Steve Humburg 

Wednesday, March 19 

 8 a.m. † Larry Cooper 

 9 a.m. † Bob Fleck 

Thursday, March 20 

 8 a.m. † Joyce Wong 

Friday, March 21 

 8 a.m. † Kenneth & Dorothy Benson 

Saturday, March 22 

 8 a.m. † Bill Rudolph 

 5 p.m. † Donald Roeder 

Sunday, March 23 

 8:30 a.m. † Paul Merz  

 10:30 a.m. For the Parish 

 5:30 p.m. † Hobie Pharis 

Monday, March 24 

 8 a.m. † Marion Merz 

Tuesday, March 25 

 8 a.m. † Bailey Laurete 

Wednesday, March 26 

 8 a.m. †  Marion Ahlstrom 

 9 a.m. † George Sleight 

Thursday, March 27 

 8 a.m. † Dave LaClare 

Friday, March 28 

 8 a.m. † Sr. Mary Lou Dummer, OSB 

Saturday, March 29 

 8 a.m. † Carl & Clara Eidenschink 

 5 p.m. For the Parish 

Sunday, March 30 

 8:30 a.m. † Justin Hammer 

 10:30 a.m. † Michael & Zita Kuss 

 5:30 p.m. † Bobbi Stinger 

Monday, March  31 

 8 a.m. † Sam & Ann Catapano 

If you are interested in having a Mass with intentions, please call Jan Stumpf at  

763-473-7901, or email her at jstumpf@hnoj.org.  

Mass Intentions 

Jan. 26 
 

Sullivan Richard Thompson 
Son of  

Joseph and Caitlyn 
 

Baptisms 
 

Feb. 9 
 

Hays Joseph McCoy 
Son of  

Ryan and Hailey 
 

Sophia Therese Norton 
Daughter of  

Joseph and Hilary 
 

Maren Isla Sallstrom 
Daughter of  

Duncan and Marisa 

Jan. 19 
 

Everly Rose Carroll 
Daughter of  

Justin and Julie 
 

Willow Louise Carroll 
Daughter of  

Justin and Julie 



How Can We Help? 

Parish Staff 

Anointing/Emergency 

In case of a sudden pastoral 
emergency (such as urgent 
anointing or death) contact the 
after-hours clergy emergency line 
at 763-233-0259. 

Parish Prayer Line 

As a parish community we hold 
each other in prayer and commit 
to praying for those in need. Call 
to share your prayer requests 
confidentially or to join the Prayer 
Line.  

Email: prayerline@hnoj.org or call 
Lee Ann Silver at 612-790-3114. 

 

 

Mass Schedule 

Monday-Saturday 8 a.m. 
 

Sunday Liturgy 

Saturday 5 p.m. 

Sunday 8:30 & 10:30 a.m. 

Sunday 5:30 p.m. 

 

Our Mission:  

Holy Name of Jesus is to be a community of 21st Century Disciples 
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www.hnoj.org 

myParish App— Google 
Play or Apple Store 

Pastor 
    Fr. Tim Wratkowski ............................... 763-745-3491 
Parochial Vicar 
 Fr. Chris Yanta ...................................... 763-745-3495 
Deacon 
 Rev. Mr. Dennis Hanson ...................... 763-233-0242 
Parish Administrator 
 Janna Webskowski ........................……...763-745-3480 
Executive Assistant/Room Scheduling 
 Cheri Quast.……………………………………………………..763-745-3486  
Coordinator of Children’s Faith Formation  (3 Yrs.-Gr. 5)  
 Jennifer Wendt ...................................... 763-745-3483 
Middle School Youth Minister (Gr. 6-8) 
 Luke Klavins  ........................................ 763-746-8195  
Senior High Youth Minister (Gr. 9-12) 
 Eve Anders ........................................... 763-233-0251 
Director of Mission and Faith Formation 
 Chris Kostelc ......................................... 763-745-3489 
Coordinator of Mission 
 Tim Lyngdal……………………………………………………..763-746-8190   
Director of Sacred Music 
 Kraig Windschitl .................................... 763-745-3490  
Bulletin/Website 
 Sarah Reid ............................................ 763-746-8194 
Cemetery/Sexton 
 Bob Weinzierl, Jr................................... 612-720-9206 
Accountant/HR Specialist/Contributions 
 Gabby Lehner ....................................... 763-233-0241  
 

School Staff 
Principal  
 Martha Laurent ..................................... 763-473-3675 
Administrative Assistant  
 Carla Durand ............................ 763-473-3675 vm150 

Parish Phone ............... …..763-473-7901 
Parish Fax ................... …..763-745-3488 
Parish Hours 
Monday-Friday ............. …...8 a.m.-4 p.m. 
School Phone .............. …..763-473-3675 
Victim Assistance Hotline..651-291-4475 
 

Pastoral Council Chairperson 

Finance Committee Chairperson 
Pat Murry 
 

Council Representatives: 
Faith Formation Commission  
Ben Jonas 
Liturgy Commission Council  
Tony Weldon 

Pastoral Care/Outreach Commission  
Betsy Atkinson 
School Commission  
Matt Boro 
Stewardship Commission 
(open) 





Change Service Requested 

Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Community 

155 County Road 24 

Wayzata, MN 55391 

 


